Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Depot Building in Western Park 

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
Please can you let me know what was the result of the tender/sale process of the former Depot building in Western Park, Leicester, including the name of the purchaser and the sale date, price and terms. Please (now that the tender has finished many years ago) also identify the number of bidders and what their bids were (obviously identities can be anonymised) and why each was rejected or accepted. As it is now many years since your last tender process (believed to be in 2014-2015) this information cannot be commercially sensitive any longer.
Answer: The purchasers are Mr N and Mrs S Parmar.
The sale is not yet completed and until this is achieved the terms of sale and details of other bids remain confidential.  
The Council have determined that the requested information is commercially sensitive and exempt from disclosure.  This therefore acts as the statutory refusal notice required by Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because of the reasons contained in Section 43.2 – the disclosure of this information would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including the authority) holding it. 


If your answer is to claim that the sale is supposedly still subject to contract, please explain how this could be the case so many years later.

The Council have entered into a conditional contract with the purchasers subject to their receipt of satisfactory planning consent and we await completion.

Please also explain why there has as yet been no planning application submitted for this site if there was a successful tenderer. How could that possibly be the case if a sale was being negotiated as long ago as early 2015, when such a sale would be conditional on planning being applied for and it clearly has not been? Put another way, if there has been no planning application made in the last 3 years, how could the Council legitimately possibly still be in tender/ sale negotiations with the successful tenderer?

Please see applications 20170354 and 20170417 on the council’s website via the following link:

http://rcweb.leicester.gov.uk/planning/onlinequery/mainsearch.aspx
Please can you also disclose the Council's current advice or understanding about the state of the building and what repairs need to be effected in the near future, and at what cost. Please give specific figures allocated against items not just (as before) a vague answer that the costs would be substantial. If your answer is that a survey has not been done recently, when will one be done bearing in mind the Council’s health and safety obligations and the Council’s stated desire to dispose of non-productive property assets?

It is anticipated that sale will complete shortly and the purchasers will progress refurbishment of the property. There is no recent survey and in view of impending sale no proposal to undertake one. 
The vacant property is regularly inspected for health and safety purposes.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

